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January 18, 2000
400 Seventh St., SW.
Washington. DC. 20590

Refer to: HMHS-CC12G

Dr. Hayes E. Ross, Jr.
Professor and Research Engineer
Texas Transportation Institute
The Texas A&M University System
College Station, Texas 77843-3135

Dear Dr. Ross:

In your December 17, 1999 letter, you requested the Federal Highway Administration’s
acceptance of a modified extruder head for use with any all of the previously-accepted terminal
designs which used the ET-2000 extruder head. The new head, called the “ET-PLUS”, differs
from the original head in the size and shape of its face plate and in the omission or reduction in
size of several of its non-structural components. The ET-PLUS is almost 100 pounds lighter
than the original ET-2000 head. A comparison of the two designs is shown on Enclosure 1.

In support of your request, you sent me copies of a Texas Transportation Institute test report,
dated December 1999, entitled “NCHRP REPORT 350 TEST 3-31 OF THE ET-2000 PLUS’, by
Menges, Buth, Ross, and Schoeneman, and copies of a videotape of that test. You stated that this
end-on test with a 2000-kg pickup truck was the most critical to demonstrate acceptable
performance of the modified extruder head, and that additional impacts at the end were not
needed. You also stated that since no other changes were made in the terminal anchor design,
none of the side impacts in the Report 350 test matrix were necessary. We agree with your
conclusions.

Based on staff review of the results of test 3-31,  as summarized in Enclosure 2, we agree that the
ET-PLUS can be used in lieu of the original ET-2000 extruder head on any of the ET-2000
systems previously accepted for use on the National Highway System.

Sincerely yours,

Dwight A. Home
Director, Office of Highway Safety Infrastructure
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